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Dear Parent / Carer, 

Changes to the Teaching of Phonics and Early Reading
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Following a recent change in government guidance, we have invested in a brand-new programme for teaching early reading and reading scheme. This was carefully chosen after many months of research to align as closely to our current scheme as possible. 

Phonics will continue to be taught daily to all children but will be taught following a newly released phonics scheme called ‘Unlocking Letters and Sounds’. This is a very thorough and rigorous programme which teaches the children the skills they need to read. All children will be working alongside peers with a similar phonic knowledge.

Our new reading books are fully decodable- children will use their phonic knowledge to read words and will be matched to your child’s current phonic phase. They only include letters and words that have been taught and your child is already familiar with. This approach ensures that children are successful when they apply existing phonic knowledge to the text. This will increase fluency when reading and with our new books they should be able to read at 95% fluency. 

If your child is reading it with little help, please don’t worry that it is too easy – your child needs to develop fluency and confidence in reading. Children will need to read the book at least three times, both at home and in school, before moving onto the next book. 

School have made a considerable investment in ensuring that the children have a variety of new, up to date phonics books. A £5 fee will therefore be charged if a book is lost, damaged or not returned to school in order to replace it. 

Your child will also be taking home a sharing book, your child will not necessarily be able to read this on their own, particularly children in Reception and up to Year 2. This book is for you both to read and enjoy together. In order to encourage your child to become a lifelong reader, it is important that they learn to read for pleasure. Please remember that you shouldn’t expect your child to read this alone. Discuss the pictures, enjoy the story, predict what might happen next, use different voices for the characters; explore the facts in a non-fiction book. The main thing is that you have fun!

The scheme is so new that we are currently waiting for a delivery of more phonetically decodable books to arrive before we begin to roll them out across Early Years and Key Stage 1. In the meantime, your child is able to enjoy a range of sharing books from the book corner or school library. Thank you for your patience in this matter. 

We hope you are as excited as we are to embark on this new journey in to ‘Unlocking Letters and Sounds’. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to talk to one of the Early Years or Key Stage 1 Team.

Kind Regards 

Mrs Sarah McHugh 							Mrs M Taylor 
Headteacher								Phonics lead  
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